Instructions for UK University Travellers using STFC PP Experiment Budgets (v1)
From 1 July 2012, we are moving to a system whereby most Travel Claims will be handled by the Claimant's University; this includes those for trips beginning before this date, unless it presents particular difficulties.
Before you travel:

1) Determine which Budget Code (i.e. Project/Task number combination) you will be using.

2) You should seek approval for your trip. In general this means completing a Visit Notice (VN) (in a format agreed by the project) and e-mailing it to the VN Approver for the Budget(s) to be used.
3) UK trips likely to cost more than a specified limit will now require a VN. The limit is typically £200, but you should check the limit specified for the Budget to be used, as it can vary. A VN will also be required for regular lower cost UK trips such that you claim more than the same limit per quarter from the budget. Thus it is only infrequent UK trips that cost less than the limit (i.e. typically £200) that do NOT require a VN.

4) Once you have received back the Approved VN you should forward it to the Local Claim Approver for that Budget Code at your University.
5) You may then make the arrangements for the trip according to standard procedures at your University.

After the trip:

6) You should submit a claim using your University’s procedure. You will need to get the claim approved by the same Local Claim Approver at the University before it is formally submitted to the University. The claim should preferably be submitted within one month, and certainly no later than three months – although your University may specify shorter periods.

Notes:
a. Some projects are defining their own VN (e.g. GridPP will use a Web Form). But unless the Budget Holder specifies otherwise please use the “Default VN” on the web page referred to below (g).

b. If you do not know who to send the VN to for approval ask the Budget Holder or your Group Leader.

c. Please note that the VN needs an estimate of the cost and you should try to make this as accurate as reasonably possible and in particular not to forget any major costs, e.g. transport to the airport or the air-fare!

d. If you do not know who the appropriate Local Claim Approver is ask your Group Leader or Department Administrator.

e. If your University has its own Trip Approval procedure you may need to do this as well – seek guidance from your Group Leader or Department Administrator. If you need to do this it should normally be after the VN has been approved.
f. Claims will generally be paid according to the rules and procedures of your University. However, claims will be checked to see that they are reasonably consistent with any criteria set by the Budget Holder and the STFC guidelines. STFC expects that the value of claims should not differ substantially from the current PPD travel guidelines and the STFC Expectations – see web page (below)
g. For copies of the Default VN and further information see: http://www.stfc.ac.uk/PPD/23404.aspx
